

NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M.

NORTH YORK MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL

5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

Mailing Address: Box 294, Willowdale 441, Ont.

Editor: Michael M. S. Zigler

MEMBER:

NEXT MEETING: The September meeting of the club
will be held on the 22nd of September, 1970 at
the North York Community Hall, 5090 Yonge St. The doors open at 7:30,
and the meeting starts at 8:00 p.m. At this 120th meeting, we will be
presenting a film entitled "The Ultimate Achievement" by the Franklin
Mint. We will be having an "attendance draw", and to be eligible to
win a 1970 Proof like mint set, you must be present at the meeting by
8:00 p.m. sharp !!

Also, we have planned a report on the C.N.A. convention in Halifax, and bring your extras for the "self-sell auction". Any member wishing to serve on next years executive, is asked to step forward at this coming meeting.

LAST MEETING: The May meeting was very complete in it's diversity. In appreciation of the assistance provided by members of the North York Coin Club, the Toronto Coin Club, host of the 1969 Canadian Numismatic Association convention, presented us with the sum of two hundred dollars.

Mr. R. Strong presented his interesting topic of Preservation Techniques Relating to Coins. His discussion was complemented by slides, and examples of methods to preserve coins. Mr. Strongs talk was enjoyed by all, and I am sure that everyone learned something. Members discussed the O.N.A. convention which was held in Barrie on May 2 & 3, 1970. In the raffle, Mark Drake won a 1963 B.U. silver dollar.

COMING EVENTS: Saturday, September 26, 1970: The Ingersoll Coin Club is holding it's CANADIAN CURRENCY CONVENTION at the Ingersoll Inn, King St. West Ingersoll. The guest speaker will be Major Sheldon S. Carroll, Curator of the Bank of Canada. There will be an auction and a banquet, and for details contact Mr. Alan MacNab, 249 Hall St., Ingersoll, Ontario.

ADDENDA: This summer I had the pleasure of attending the 1970, Canadian Numismatic Association convention in Halifax Nova Scotia. I thoroughly enjoyed my stay in beautiful Nova Scotia, and historic Halifax. The convention was entertaining and informative. It was well planned and everything turned out excellant, including the bourse, the displays and the excursions. I commend Mr. Kline, Mr. Fineberg, Mr. Longley, Mr. Boltz, and all the members of the Halifax Coin Club for their diligent work in making this convention the success that it was.

I hope that you had an enjoyable and safe

summer holiday.

Please plan on attending the next meeting of the club, as it will be an action packed meeting. Remember, to be eligible to win a 1970 proof like set, you <u>must arrive</u> before 8:00. As usual, you are welcome to bring guests.

*** SEE YOU ON THE 22nd | | |

HCLP

FIGHT

APATHY